
Vice President Report – 2020 AGM 

I was fortunate to be part of two significant initiatives this year. 

The Executive formed a committee to review and update the bylaws to meet the requirements of the 

2010 Ontario Not-for-Profit-Act.  The updated bylaws will enhance members’ rights and clarifies rules 

for governing and accountability.  The members will be voting on the new bylaws at the upcoming AGM. 

A second committee was formed to evaluate moving our website and registration to RAMP from 

Goalline.  Ringette Ontario is now on RAMP and registrations are greatly simplified for those 

associations also on RAMP.  The Executive approved changing web providers and we are currently 

moving content over to RAMP and go-live is before end of June. 

Should the members approve the updated bylaws, policies and procedures will need to be updated to 

reflect the new bylaws. 

It was my sixth-year volunteering for the Winterfest tournament as one of the medal presenters.  

Another successful tournament! 

This is the end of my third term as an Executive of WRA.  Lucky to be part of such a great association. 

 

Greg Conley 

VP Waterloo Ringette 


